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✔

Approval to reduce the property tax burden in FY25 by $900,000 by using General Fund reserves representing 
unspent FY24 funds in the Building Services departmental budget related to the new Law Enforcement Center

$900,000 of property tax dollars levied in FY24 within the building services budget and unspent due to the 
LEC project delay should be returned to the taxpayers by appropriation in the FY25 budget.

The FY24 budget for Building Services related to the new Law Enforcement Center was $1,191,420. Current 
expenditures as of December 31, 2023 are $16,738. The balance remaining is $1,174,682. This amount will 
default to General Fund reserves unless otherwise allocated.

Monthly average $99,285 x 2.5 months = $248,212 (half of April and all of May and June). This leaves $926,470. 
The LEC Authority is still working towards their own estimated opening date, so it is proposed to be conservative 
and use $900,000 of this amount towards the FY25 budget in General Basic.

Reduce cash reserves by $900,000 in the General Basic Fund for allocation in the FY25 budget, which is a 
partial balance of the full $1,174,682 current carryover balance in the Building Services budget assigned to 
operations at the new Law Enforcement Center.

to reduce cash reserves by $900,000 in the General Basic Fund, and allocate those unspent funds from FY24 
to the FY25 budget.




